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ORDER directing Staff of the Commission to further investigate LCP rule issues
Mailed Date:  June 22, 2007
Adopted Date:  June 20, 2007
I. BY THE COMMISSION
A. Statement
1. On May 10, 2007, we issued Decision No. C07-0378, which required Staff of the Commission (Staff) to file a report in two parts regarding Public Service Company of Colorado’s (Public Service) Least Cost Plan and the information and facts in Staff’s possession regarding the failed process in the 2005 All-Source bid process which was intended to meet Public Service’s resource needs for 2013 and beyond.  The first part of Staff’s report, due on or before June 15, 2007, addresses the Commission’s practices and Least-Cost Planning (LCP) Rules, as well as recommendations for going forward.  On June 14, 2007, Staff filed this first report, entitled Volume 1:  Commission Rules and Practices.  The report can be accessed on the Commission’s website at:

http://www.dora.state.co.us/puc/DocketsDecisions/HighprofileDockets/Least-CostPlanPSCO.htm.
2. Volume 2 of Staff’s report which is to address the information and facts in Staff’s possession regarding whether Public Service’s negotiations in the 2005 All-Source bid process were other than in good faith, and the information Staff used to determine there were flaws in Public Service’s modeling and subsequent determinations that coal bids were no longer least cost.  We required this second volume of the report be filed no later than the close of business on June 29, 2007.

3. We now acknowledge receipt of Volume 1 of Staff’s report.  No Commission Decision regarding Staff’s report is necessary at this time.  Upon Staff’s filing of Volume 2 of the report we will determine whether a Decision is necessary at that time.  Independent of this Docket, Staff has been working to develop a set of LCP Rule modifications to address recent legislation and other changes.  We direct Staff to include the rule issues raised in the Volume 1 report in its LCP Rule investigation.  Further, we direct Staff to solicit comments from interested parties on the proposed rule changes.
II. ORDER

A. The Commission Orders That:

1. We acknowledge receipt of Commission Staff’s (Staff) report on June 14, 2007 and provide notice to the public through this Order that Volume I is available on the Commission’s website at:

http://www.dora.state.co.us/puc/DocketsDecisions/HighprofileDockets/Least-CostPlanPSCO.htm.
2. We direct Staff to include the Least-Cost Planning (LCP) Rule issues raised in the Volume 1 report in its ongoing LCP Rule investigation, which is to include a process to solicit comments from interested stakeholders on the potential rule changes.

3. This Order is effective on its Mailed Date.  

B. ADOPTED IN COMMISSIONERS’ DELIBERATIONS MEETING
June 20, 2007.
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